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Main provisions of the transitional period for Spain (1987-1996)

1.1.1
987

Liberalisation of 
rules governing 
concessions to milk 
centres

Application of the 
Community rules 
for compensation as 
a public service

   

1.1.1
988

Liberalisation of 
share purchases by 
residents in Spain 
and of participation 
in property 
investment funds 
within the EEC

Deadline for 
adapting the 
common 
organisation of the 
olive oil market

   

1.1.1
989

Spain assumes the 
Presidency of the 
Council of Ministers 
of the EEC for six 
months

Tariff reduction of 
52.5% for industrial 
products between 
Spain and the EEC

Lifting of limits to 
Spanish steel 
exports and to 
community 
subsidies payable to 
Spain for exports of 
copper and scrap 
iron

Spanish 
restructuring plans 
for steel comply 
with Community 
rules 

Application of 
Community rules in 
calculating Social 
Security benefits for 
Spanish workers in 
Europe 

1.1.1
990

Liberalisation of 
imports by Spain of 
fats as substitutes 
for olive oil

Beginning of the 
rapid transition 
stage for fruit and 
vegetables

Withdrawal of 
permission to mix 
red and white wines

Lifting of all 
industrial subsidies 
in relation to the 
Community, 
excepting 
monopolised 
products. The 
obligation for the 
national automobile 
industry to use 60% 
nationally produced 
parts is likewise 
lifted

 

1.1.1
991

Free establishment 
of dentists in Spain 
and in the 
Community

    

1.1.1
992

Community 
disarmament in 
regard to our [sic] of 
fruit and vegetables 
reaches 80%

Adjustment of 
monopolies is 
completed. All 
discrimination 
between Spaniards 
and other 
Community 
nationals is 
abolished and the 
importation of 

Industrial subsidies 
to non-member 
countries are lifted  

Spain is totally 
integrated within the 
European financial 
mechanism 
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monopolised 
products is 
liberalised

1.1.1
993

The tariff reductions 
and the Common 
Customs Tariff 
adjustment for 
industrial products 
and for the greater 
part of agricultural 
and fishery produce, 
with the exception 
of fruit, vegetables 
and vegetable fat 
substitutes for olive 
oil and tinned 
sardines, come to an 
end

Revision of the 
conditions for 
fishing in 
Community waters 
fixed by the 
Accession Treaty

Spain applies in full 
the tariff 
preferences awarded 
by the Community 
to non-member 
countries in the 
industrial and 
fishing sectors, as 
well as agricultural 
produce, with the 
exception of fruit, 
vegetables and 
vegetable fat 
substitutes for olive 
oil

  

1.1.1
995

The move towards 
price alignment of 
fresh sardines as 
well as Community 
surveillance of 
imports of this 
product come to an 
end

    

1.1.1
996

The process of 
lifting Spanish 
agricultural aid 
incompatible with 
Community rules 
comes to an end

The tariff reduction 
for fruit and 
vegetables, as well 
as that for tinned 
sardines, is 
completed

Application of the 
Complementary 
Trade Mechanism is 
halted and Spanish 
agricultural quotas 
are liberalised 
regarding non-
member countries

Deadline for the 
free movement of 
workers between 
Spain and 
Luxembourg

The period of 
application of the 
safeguard clauses 
between Spain and 
the Community 
expires

Source: Publication of the Caja de Ahorros y Monte de Piedad de Madrid, No. 63, October 1986.
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